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CROBECO PRESS RELEASE 

On the first and second of December the European Land Registry Association (ELRA) organized the II CROBECO conference and the XIV ELRA General Assembly in Tallinn (Estonia). CROBECO, known as Cross-Border Electronic Conveyancing, aims to establish a simpler and more confidence inspiring process for EU citizens acquiring immovable property in other Member states. The purchasing procedure is largely conducted electronically and settled in the buyer’s home country. The CROBECO project is supported by a grant from the European Commission.

At the conference, the draft of a set of protocols for cross border conveyancing was discussed by registrars from ELRA Member States, professors in law and representatives of different organizations of conveyancers. 

Ms. Diana Wallis, Vice President of the European Parliament, spoke about problems of cross-border property purchases and some practical steps for the future. One of the fundamental principles of the EU is the free movement of people and capital across borders. She emphasised that the EU has to assist European citizens and also facilitate cross-border transfers. We have to find a sensible and optional system which respects all the Member States’ different cultures and conveyancing systems.  
Afterwards, Ms. Wallis took part in a panel discussion with Professor Guillermo Palao from the University of Valencia, and Mr. Frits von Seydlitz, Dutch civil-law notary, who has been responsible for the successful registration of several "CROBECO deeds” in Spain. 
He explained that Dutch buyers have a preference for the applicability of protective rules from their home country. Also because of the fact that the (bilingual) deed is processed in their home country, they can feel more confident of their legal protection. Professor Palao emphasized that such processes can and should be introduced without any change to existing legislation. 

At the conference Ms. Susan Rabas, announced that the Board of the Land Registry of England and Wales had decided, in principle, to promote the start of a CROBECO pilot between England and Spain and, possibly, also with Portugal. Mrs Wallis expressed her warm sympathy for this decision. 
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